
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Works location:  Gibson Court, Kirwan 

Flyer delivery date: Thursday, 10 September 2020 

 

Townsville City Council is committed to delivering quality services, updating, and 

maintaining infrastructure and supporting jobs and has allocated a balanced budget 

to support our community through one of the toughest periods of our city’s history. 

This project is funded by the Australian Government Roads to Recover (R2R) 

program and delivered in partnership with Council. 

The R2R program supports the maintenance of the nation’s local road infrastructure 

asset, which facilitates greater access for Australians and improve safety and 

economic and social outcomes. 

Council has commenced the rollout of R2R projects across the city and as a part of 

this program; your suburb of Kirwan will receive the Gibson Court – Resurfacing our 

Roads, asphalt overlay program. 

The Gibson Court asphalt works will be conducted within the boundaries of Corveth 

Street through to the Cul-de-sac of Gibson Court and are scheduled to commence 

on Wednesday, 16 September 2020 and are expected to take three (3) days to 

complete (weather and conditions permitting). 

Works may involve: 

• temporary traffic control 

• partial road closures 

• machinery operating on the road – please park vehicles off the road 

• noise 

On your bin collection day please ensure your bins are out by 6am to be collected. 

Normal work hours are 6am to 4pm Monday to Friday and 6am to 2pm on 

Saturday. In exceptional cases, work may be required outside these hours. 

 

Contact: Ryan Simkins, A/Team Leader, Construction, Maintenance and Operations 

 


